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To: clerk@hamilton.ca 
Subject: 1866 Ryaml Rd E, ZAC-24-006/UHOPA-24-002, comments/appeal 

 External Email: Use caution with links and attachments 

Hello Sir/Madam, 
 
I am Ahmed Ali, the owner of  I am writing this email to express 
my concerns and appeal to Masri O Architects’ – clients of an undisclosed 
property owner – proposed development project for 1866 Rymal Rd. E. The owner is proposing an 8-
story mixed-use building including a retirement home with 177 units, ground floor commercial units, a 
day nursery,and the rezoning of the property from C3 to C5.  
I am writing this email in hopes that the City Council will not allow changes to be made to the property 
that deviates from the permitted uses or the regulations of the existing Zoning By-law. 
 
My concerns are listed as follows: 

1.  A construction project of this size, height and duration of time may impose higher than normal 
safety risks to the students of Bishop Ryan Catholic Secondary School who are located across the 
street. In addition, many families who live in Freedom Townhouses – 1890 Rymal Rd. E – have 
young children who play within metres of this lot. 

2.  The construction of that huge building will take about 4 to 5 years to complete, which puts 
everyone living in the neighborhood at a safety risk which includes but not limited to,  

o Heavy lifting equipment traffic including trucks, excavation equipment, tower crane, 
noise, etc. 

o Fire hazard in a construction site which can spread rapidly to the townhomes back onto 
that project 

o Falling of suspended loads on the units which back onto this project or pedestrians 
o Tower crane collapse especially during a storm or high wind 

3. The builder has confirmed (via Zoom meeting on January 19th, 2023) that there will be 180 units 
with approximately 60 parking spaces. This inconsistency in parking spaces to units may cause 
an increase in parking along Dakota Blvd which will inherently cause an increase in traffic and 
congestion at peak times such as school start and school dismissal. This could also cause a safety 
risk for residents of the retirement home who may be having medical emergencies in the 
building at peak school times.  

4. Reducing the number of units to 177 is not presenting any solution to point #3. Dakota Blvd, 
Trinity Church intersections with Ryaml Rd E are busy at peak times such as school start and 
school dismissal. Adding an 8 storey building with a day nursery and commercial area will 
increase traffic congestion at this area and imposes students, residents, families and other 
people to high safety risk and increase the probability of road accidents. 

5.  The builder is proposing 55 parking spots to cover 177 units, a nursery, and commercial units. 
Assuming that 25% of the residents own cars, that means there are 45 parking lots reserved for 
residents out of 55 spots. Adding to that, more parking lots are needed for . 

o Staff, nurses, visitors coming to that retirement home on a daily basis 
o Parents who drop off and pick up their kids from the nursery (creating high traffic in 

that parking lot, poses high risk on children coming to that nursery)  






